Harbour Authority of ______________
Mar 8, 2016

MEMORANDUM ON SPRING 2016 HARBOUR DREDGING

Each spring, maintenance dredging is required at a number of harbours in Gulf Nova Scotia prior to the opening of the fishing season.  Most of these dredging operations involve land-based equipment and disposal on private lands.  Dredging projects are contracted through the Harbour Authorities and funded by the Department of Fisheries and Oceans (DFO).  All environmental and regulatory requirements for dredging projects are generally handled by DFO.
In 2015 Nova Scotia Department of Environment (NSE) advised DFO that its Contaminated Sites Regulations (http://www.novascotia.ca/nse/contaminatedsites/) will apply to dredge sediments.  While NSE has indicated that these Regulations will be only be fully implemented in 2018, there are immediate implications for many harbours.  More specifically during this interim period prior to 2018, there will be restrictions imposed, particularly with respect to the management of salt and other contaminants in the dredge sediments.  As a result, DFO is experiencing some difficulties with obtaining environmental approvals to proceed with the 2016 dredging projects.  After 2018, the Regulations will effectively prohibit the disposal of dredge sediments on private lands.
This memo is being sent to you so that you are aware of the dredging situation.  

